

NORTH WALES REGIONAL ATHLETICS COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 3rd MAY 2019
Present: P. Brooks (P.B.), D. Davies (D.D.), J. Hatton (J.H.), K. Hatton (K.H.), R. Snaith (R.S.), E. Owen (E.O.), S. McCormack (S.M.), D. Edwards (D.E.), E. Brewer (E.B.), C. Backshall (C.B.) and B. Edwards (B.E.).
Apologies for Absence: A. Lewis, L. Davitt, D. Harris, R. Frost, M. Green.
1.0  Minutes of the last meeting and Matters Arising: (previous minutes in italics): Accepted as a true record. 
1.1 5.0 P.B. reported that in response to his enquiry, grants from the Community Chest did not cover events unless they could be said to encourage new participation in athletics.
1.2 7.2.2. Following the poor entry in the Regional marathon in Wrexham, it was agreed to consider an alternative venue and event when applications to host are discussed at the meeting in September/October.
2.0 Chair’s address: K.H. reported on (a) The North Wales Sportshall team had won 38 medals at the National Championships (b) the London mini-marathon (c) Holly Roberts (Colwyn Bay) had placed 67th in a field of 152 at the C.A.Y. cross country championships in Loughborough (d) Dennis Doyle’s contract with Welsh Athletics (W.A.) has not been renewed. Zoe Brown has been appointed as the Coach Development Officer, based in Cardiff. The meeting recorded a vote of thanks for all Dennis’ work and were disappointed to see him leave.
3.0 Clubs Conference in the North: Further discussion on this subject included inviting speakers and seeking the views of Clubs. P.B. reported that he had already sent an e-mail to Clubs on the matter and had no response. He will again e-mail Clubs with a closing date for their responses. The meeting felt that the W.A. office in Cardiff should have the capability to e-mail all registered athletes in each Region with details of forthcoming events in the year. E.O. spoke on the need for forward planning which this would assist. E.B. will look at putting together a quarterly newsletter covering all disciplines, with details of all events in the Region.
4.0 Treasurer’s report: D.D. reported on (a) the income and expenditure since the last meeting.  (b) He still had no information regarding the cheque for in excess of £53 (c) He had paid a bill for £850 for a coach to the indoor track and field event in Cwmbran (d) He had had a response regarding the accounts for the N.W.J.C.C.L. which had made a financial loss over the season, which it was agreed that N.W.R.A.C. would reimburse and a copy of the N.W.C.C.L accounts for the financial year. It was agreed to pay £750 of the Regional grant to the Cross Country 
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4.0 (ctd.) Association; however, it was agreed that in future, the accounts for both the Senior and Junior Leagues should be received before allocating a Regional grant from the annual grant from W.A. 
5.0 Regional Development Plan and Budget: K.H. reported that information from B.E. and E.B. had been added to the budget proposal, which highlighted coaching and recruitment. R.S. spoke on Denbigh Harrier’s Couch to 5km initiative and it was noted that several other Clubs had also taken up this scheme.
6.0 Regional road relay championships:
P.B. reported that more Clubs had declared their intention to send teams. He was waiting for the course to be measured before completing the form to obtain the Harbourmaster’s permission to hold the event and apply for the Event Licence. J.H. had obtained £500 in sponsorship from Sport Conwy, Tesco had agreed to provide drinks, water and chocolate bars and was negotiating with two other potential sponsors; he is also in talks with Venue   Cymru over the use of a room as the event’s h.q. and with a nearby restaurant for the same reason, should the talks with the former prove unsuccessful. Race numbers will feature the athlete’s name, team and leg number. Electronic batons will also be used. It was agreed that all entries will be made on-line. P.B. will look at the number of medals required to see if this can be covered by the annual allowance from W.A.
7.0 Regional Reports:
7.1 Trail: No report.
7.2 Development Officers: 
7.2.3. E.B. introduced a written report covering (a) her current focus is on coaching and she is working with Zoe Brown to both support existing coaches and encouraging parents and teachers to take up such posts (b) Zoe has asked for coaches to give information on their experiences for a special feature on how they became involved; details to be sent by 7th May (c) East Region piloted a development day for both officials and children at Aberdare, led by level 3 officials. This included a session on race walking with Commonwealth Games athlete Bethan Davies and a mini competition involving a 75m and 600m race, long jump and javelin. Several parents have now taken part in level one courses (d) she is supporting several track and field meetings and has many school sessions booked (e) social running, park runs and details of forthcoming courses (f) details of Community Chest dates and venues, including Flintshire, Denbighshire and Conwy.  
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7.2.4 B.E. introduced a written report covering (a) National Sportshall championships in Cwmbran, at which the U/15 all-rounder title was won by 
7.2.4 (ctd.) Owen Parry and both he and the N.W. West Wales have progressed to the UK finals (b) thousands of athletes took part in the primary and secondary schools cross country championships (c) the launch of the “mile a day” and race for life events will be the main focus this summer (d) 38 schools will take part in the will take part in the Anglesey primary schools 1st round cross country events, with the finals in Plas Newydd on June 19th (e) Sports Lab will conduct a facility report on Treborth track on 8th May; the track has been identified as a facility to be developed in 2020 (f) coach education: leadership in running fitness courses, dates and venues (g) 206 athletes have entered the Regional track and field championships at Wrexham (h) 150 young children aged 6-11 took part in athletics camps over Easter (i) over 80 5-11 year-olds took part in the Menai track and field Academi event. (j) Newborough forest park run now has over 300 runners taking part and have linked up with Ffit Cymru and the event on 11th May will be filmed for S4C (k) YDL: first event is at Preston on 5th May (l) awaiting confirmation that the 2025 Island Games will be held in Ynys Mon (m) Clean Sport week commencing 20th May, National running day 1st or 5th May and 3-9th June coaching week (n) Community Chest dates for Anglesey and Gwynedd, development grants and modernisation grants.
7.2. Cross Country/Road:

7.2.1 Bob Frost had sent (a) copies of the N.W.C.C.A. accounts for the financial year 2018/2019. He asked that we note that the income from the Regional championships against the cost of buses to championships produced a surplus of under £5 and that the costs for transport are expected to rise. Their accounts show an overall balance of plus £350 for the year. He commented that there were fine margins between profit and loss.
7.2.2 P.B. reported that (a) the organisers of the Flintshire 10km, Paul and Gemma Morgans, have agreed to sponsor the entry fees for the Regional teams at the event (b) the minutes for the road/cross country committee meeting in March are still not on the website, but he had information that the Regions are being asked to send teams to the Abbey Dash 10km in November and that there will be an Inter Region half marathon championships at the Conwy race, also in November. He was looking at ways of funding Regional teams for these events; however, the latter event will involve 16 athletes at £33 each and the former would require 10 athletes at £26 each (c) S.M. 
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7.2.2. (ctd.) queried the accuracy of the course at the recent Coast marathon in Conwy (d) further discussions on the Wrexham marathon are on-going.
7.2.3. Secretary: P.B. reported that Denise Harris had written to say that she will not stand for re-election to the post of Officials’ Secretary for track and field. There is also a vacancy for a Regional representative on the General Council of W.A. 
7.3 Mountain and Fell/Trail: A. Lewis had sent a report covering (a) the results of the Longtown-Llanthony fell race, at which Owain Williams (Eryri) had placed 3rd (b) a report  on the British championships at the Mourne Highline event, at which the Welsh team included Gareth Hughes (Mercia) in 5th and Richard Roberts (Eryri) was 2nd M40 (c) a link to the Welsh junior championships for U17’s and the senior half marathon championships for trail, at the Red Kite Challenge on May 4th (d) selection criteria for the International Snowdon mountain race, the W.M.R.A. International Youth Cup in Italy on 24th August, the British and Irish junior mountain championships on 21st September and the Senior Home international championships on 21st September, both in Betws-y-Coed, the Smarna Gora mountain race in Slovenia on 12th October, the W.M.R.A. world mountain championships on 15th November and the Long Distance mountain championships on 16th November, both in Patagonia, the Trofeo Vanoni relays in Italy on 27th October, the uphill only European mountain championships in Switzerland on 7th July, the British Mountain running challenge at venues on 11th May, 2nd June and 21st September, the European Masters mountain championships in the Czech republic on 25th May, dates and venues for the W.M.R.A. World Cup, the dates and venues of British championships events, the British Athletics fell and hill relay in the Peak District on 19th October, the Welsh Senior mountain championships at Ras y Moelwyn on 25th May, the N. Wales junior mountain championships at Llandudno on 14th September,  the Regional championships at Elidir Fawr on 14th September, the Welsh junior mountain championships at Betwys-y-Coed on 27th July, and details of the criteria for selection to all those named events.
8.0 Officials Secretaries: 
8.1 Endurance: P.B. reported on the W.A. meeting on the 9th April (a) West Region have a new Licence co-ordinator.  It was noted that this role included ensuring that race referees’/adjudicators’ reports were sent in after each event in the appropriate Region (b) training courses for officials are being reviewed for an update by British Athletics (c) future meetings of the committee were agreed for 1st July and 21st October.
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8.2 Track and field: no report.
8.3 Rules and eligibility:  No report.
9.0: A.O.B.: (a) P.B. reported that the Constitution has been added to our Facebook page (b) D.E. reported that several young athletes had entered both the 800m and the 1500m at the Regional track and field championships, which was against U.K.A. rules. Ian Robinson has contacted those athletes to inform them of the position.
10.0: Dates and Venues of the next meetings: The next meeting will be the A.G.M. to be held at Eirias Park Leisure Centre on Friday 14th June, and will commence at 7.00 p.m.
